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HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building, Sims Room, 11th Floor

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, November 25, 2007

5:30 pm
Ammended 12 February 2008
In attendance were:  
Sharon Nunnally, Eugene Keyser, Al Davis, Cinda McConnell, Marty Jones, Rick Wells, Rory Seeber, Adrienne Cummings, Angela Vanderlan, Gary Branch, Charles Brantigan, Linda Murphy, Sean Maley, Dave Engelken, Robert Hickman, Ryan LeMasters, Rebecca Crosby, Paul Benington, Ted Freedman, Stella Madrid, Michael Henry, Dave Webster, Ismael Guerrero, Robert Minkin and Paul Karius.

The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm.  The minutes were modified slightly and then accepted.  It is also noted that Linda Murphy and Ted Freedman attended the last meeting.

Kentwood City Properties:
Rebecca Crosby from Kentwood City Properties with Paul Karius presented preliminary thoughts concerning redevelopment of the old Denver Used Motorcycle Parts (know in the neighborhood as DUMP) into a larger scale residential building.  They and their client have the property under contract and are planning a closing on December 11.  Their vision is a high quality condo project that is environmentally conscious and sensitive to the impact on the neighborhood.  They are using computer modeling to determine what the solar pattern might be.  They perceive that it is a good site for a higher density project.  Their height and massing designs are being carried out at the present time.

The Humboldt Neighborhood Association, the group which created the OD-9 overlay zoning which has been used so effectively in the neighborhood is concerned about the size of the project.  There has been a drawing circulated which, at one time, represented some initial thoughts on the property, but according to Mr. Karius, the plans have been modified substantially since then.  The Humboldt Neighborhood Association is concerned about whether such a project could be built within the floor area ratio requirements for B-4 and the bulk plane requirement.
The devil, of course, is in the details, and the Forum urges ongoing conversations between these parties.

St. Joseph’s Hospital”

Bob Minkin of St. Joseph Hospital then presented his vision for the redevelopment of the Children’s property.  He notes that their current facility if obsolete, and that he has a 4-5 year window before the CMS and licensing authorities will not allow him to use the current building for hospital space any longer.  They are considering a 600 bed hospital.  They are committed to working with the neighborhood to create a project that serves their need and also serves the neighborhood’s needs.  He believes that negotiations and compromise will be required along the way and commits to working with the Forum and the neighborhood associations to design a project that satisfies everyone’s needs.

Concern was expressed by the San Rafael Neighborhood Association concerning guidelines which would allow a large building to replace the parking structure which is so offensive.  A suggestion was made that the H-2 zoning regulations be considered as guidelines for interfacing with the neighborhood.  Mr. Minkin promised an open, continuing dialog.

Denver Housing Authority:

Ismael Guerrero was then introduced to the Forum.  He, too, uses many of the words that are important to the Forum.  He spoke of reintegrating Denver Housing Authority projects into the neighborhood, the priority of preserving public housing.  He also commits to the concept that persons receiving public housing shouldn’t be isolated and concentrated in poverty.  He reports that the redevelopment of East Village is going well.  The important landmark is that market rate units in the first phase are fully leased, indicating acceptance of the concept of mixed income housing.  The next phase is under construction.  Members of the Forum are represented on the Design Committee.

San Rafael:
Paul Benington then summarized the attempts to achieve OD-9 zoning.  He has outlined the people who are opposed and summarized the support.  He encourages everyone to come to the Planning Board meeting tomorrow at 3pm.  He emphasizes that excluding the Hope Communities properties from the overlay zone would have deleterious effects on the neighborhood as well as on the people occupying the low income housing.  Redevelopment of that site would involve eliminating two story structures which are considered as contributing to the National Register District.  In addition, it would create a large scale project damaging both to the inhabitants concentrated in the building and the surrounding residents.  Likewise, the Washington Street properties and the property on 22nd and Ogden, were they excluded from the overlay district, then there would produce a significant deterioration in the quality and habitability of the neighborhood if they were built to maximum allowable density.  The bottom line is that this is about historic preservation and neighborhood preservation.  It has nothing to do with low income housing and all the neighbors object to the nimbyism charge level by Hope Communities in the Rocky Mountain News.

As it stands now, there will be no meeting in December.  The next meeting will focus on revisions to the bylaws and reorganization of the Forum into a stronger structure.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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